From: Derek Bohne [derekbohne@xmission.com]

Sent: Friday, June 26, 2009 9:43 AM

To: Comments, Public

Cc: brian.urie@axa-advisors.com
Subject: FINRA regulatory notice 09-25

Dear FINRA,

I am a licensed RR and an agency manager for Farm Bureau Financial Services. I am writing to you because I <u>STRONLY OBJECT</u> to expanding FINRA's suitability obligations to recommendations that do not involve securities.

All other products are already closely supervised and regulated. And as you are aware, discussions are underway with policy makers on Capitol Hill, in the Administration, with FINRA and the SEC as well as other in the private sector which could change the way all products are regulated.

It is unwise to try to expand your authority while these discussions are being held.

Thank you for all you do in helping regulate the securities industry.

Derek

Derek D. Bohne CLU ChFC Farm Bureau Financial Services Salt Lake City Agency Manager Office (801) 233-3170

Cell (801) 897-7600